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18 October 2010 
 
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
 
HM Treasury Consultation: A new approach to financial regulation 
 
 
The Depositary and Trustee Association (DATA) represents all depositaries and trustees of UK 
based authorised funds.  At the end of August 2010, the members of DATA were responsible for 
safeguarding £516 billion of fund assets.  DATA welcomes the opportunity to comment on the 
proposals outlined in the above mentioned paper. 
 
Whatever the outcome (i.e. single or joint supervision) there should be clear roles and 
responsibilities. All lines of communication should be clear.  Those responsible (whether PRA, 
CPMA etc.) should be required to liaise and co-operate with each other to ensure that there are 
no gaps in supervision, to avoid significant problems within the UK regulatory framework. 
 
There should be clarity and efficiency of regulatory reporting and, for example, payment of 
fees. Ideally reporting should be through a single portal which can then be directed seamlessly 
to the appropriate bodies. Similarly, as highlighted by the Investment Management Association, 
fees should be collected by a single body. 
 
It is essential that the different types of authorised collective investment scheme, Open Ended 
Investment Companies (OEICs) and authorised unit trusts, continue to be regulated in the same 
way. In DATA’s view, there can be no justification for separating the two in terms of regulation.  
OEIC regulation was originally included in a separate code (rather than under company law) 
because they are very different from companies within the Companies Act. The spectrum of 
investors into OEICs and unit trusts is broadly the same and the key stakeholders in the 
industry (i.e. the FSA, depositaries and authorised fund managers) have systematically worked 
together over the last 10 years to align the two vehicle types in operational structure and 
investment eligibility.   
 
The regulatory structure needs to recognise that most of the policy issues that affect our 
industry originate in Europe. It follows that the structure should not impede the ability of the UK 
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to frame and influence EU policy initiatives. As noted in the IMA response some Directives only 
permit one competent authority. Similarly only one UK representative can sit at ESMA. The 
introduction of another regulator will impact many of the initiatives in UCITS IV e.g. cross 
border mergers, master feeders and notification etc.  
 
Paragraph 1.7 states "Effective prudential regulation of firms requires an approach based on 
understanding of their business models, and the ability to make judgements about the risks that 
firms’ activities pose to themselves and to the wider financial system as a whole." Our belief is 
that the risks posed by the activities of a depositary are not materially different from the 
operators of collective investment schemes with whom we share our Part IV permission.  
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
David Morrison 
DATA Chairman 


